## **ARISH MATTERS**

The Newsletter of Poringland Parish Council





## JUBILEE CELEBRATION

Saturday 4th June

There was a fabulous turn out as residents came together to celebrate the Queen's Platinum Jubilee. This free event was kindly sponsored by Winkworth Estate Agents and Alan Cook Removals, who provided an open sided lorry for our bands to play in. We had some great performances starting with:-

The Framingham Earl Singers (top right)

We had Zumba Kat and her ladies (bottom right)

The kids of Michala School of Dance (bottom left)

Then music by The Saxonettes (bottom middle)

We also had the band The Macarnos (middle right)

Thank you to all our performers.











PAGE 1 PARISH MATTERS

There were also some wonderful Bake Off entries.





Congratulations to Charlie Hill who won the adult section with her Union Jack cake and to Elsa Hill who won the children's section with her fabulous corgi cupcakes.

We also had a number of food vendors who had a very busy day and our very own Café was open. They offered a special menu that day and had the busiest event ever. We would like to say a special thank you to all the volunteers who helped Bev in the Café that day.

And finally we would like to thank all the Year 8 Framingham Earl students who took part in the Jubilee Graffiti workshop designing barrels that were used as tables.

Thank you to everyone who attended and made it such a great event, and to all our volunteers who helped.



One of the students 'Charlotte' involved in the graffiti workshop

## **COMMUNITY LAND PROJECT**

The Parish Council are looking forward to moving forward with developing the Community Land located off The Ridings. We have appointed Architects, Chaplin Farrant who are working with ideas generated by previous visions for the site as well as newer ideas that were not previously recognised.

Chaplin Farrant have already attend our Annual Parish Meeting giving a presentation to those that attended and the Council's Advisory Group have met with Jerene Irwin from Chaplin Farrant to discuss the next steps with the project.

The Parish Council will speak to specialist groups such as the Police and Norfolk Wildlife Trust. We hope to attend Framingham Earl High School and Poringland Primary School to show the children the ideas planned and then follow this on with a presentation at the Community Centre on the 18th July, where you are welcome to attend and ask questions. Don't worry if you are unable to attend the presentation, boards will be left out so you will be able to drop in at a convenient time to take a look and comment.

More details of dates and times will be given closer to July so keep an eye out for these.



## **PLANNING**

The Parish Council regularly have to look at planning applications that are received from South Norfolk District Council. These are reviewed by a councillor who will present to council and advise if an application follows various material considerations including the Poringland Neighbourhood Plan.

On occasion we receive appeal notifications for applications that have previously been refused. The Parish Council will continue to represent the parish if it is still felt that the original application still goes against the material objections and Neighbourhood Plan.